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TOWN OF BALDWIN 
PLANNING BOARD MINUTES 

9/10/15 
 
Attendance:  Jo Pierce, Norm Blake, Matt Fricker, David Strock and Fred Miner (CEO Wes 
Sunderland also attended) 
 
A public hearing was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Public Hearing – Arthur Jordan CUP (at 7:00) 
 
 Norm asked whether the public had any comments on the Jordan CUP. 
 
 A brief discussion of the project occurred, including questions about screening. 
 
 The public hearing was closed at 7:07 pm when there was no further comment. 
 
Public Hearing – Wood Mill Site Review Application (at 7:08) 
 

A discussion of the project occurred, including a concern that a copy of the Site Plan 
Review Application was not physically present in the Town Office since it had been left 
there by the applicant. 
 
The public hearing was closed at 7:40 pm. 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
The regularly scheduled Planning Board meeting commenced at 7:42 pm. 
 
The minutes of the prior meeting minutes were read. 
 
MOTION:  Motion to approve the minutes, passed unanimously. 
 
First Item:  Arthur Jordan’s CUP Request 

 
Jo asked whether the Board has standard conditions for auto businesses.  Norm pointed 
out that Sections 10.2 and 10.3 of the Ordinance contain standard conditions for such 
businesses.   
 
The Board reviewed previously approved CUP applications for similar businesses, 
including Atbro and Mercier.  The Board then discussed the following conditions for Mr. 
Jordan’s application: 
 

1. Follow Standard Conditions of the Board 
2. Open for inspection at all reasonable times. 
3. Maintain a neat and business like appearance. 
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4. Maintain all necessary permits. 
5. Signage not to exceed 20 square feet, but can use both sides. 
6. No crushing of vehicles on premises. 
7. Must adhere to Standards 10.2 and 10.3 of the Ordinance. 
8.  Must not exceed on premises: 10 parts vehicles, 5 vehicles for sale, and 5 

customer vehicles. 
9. Hours of operation:  6 am to 9 pm, after 6:00 pm all operations must be inside. 
10. Maximum of 3 employees. 
11. All waste oil to be sent to Steve Estes, per agreement. 
12. All used tires to be sent to Stratham Tire, per agreement. 
13. All vehicle scrap to be sent to CIA, or other reputable scrap dealer. 

 
A Motion was made to approve the CUP application of Mr. Jordan subject to the above 
conditions.  The vote in the affirmative was unanimous.  A copy of the signed CUP is 
attached hereto. 
 

Second Item:  Wood Mill Site Review Application 
 

The Board took up consideration of the Wood Mill Site Review Application, a copy of 
which is attached hereto and may be accessed at the following URL: 
https://www.dropbox.com/s/2d9m3dpbyx94mji/Site%20Plan%20Review%20Application%20‐
%20Approved%209.10.2015.pdf?dl=0 
 
The applicant noted that it had not received final approval from the State of Maine as part 
of the State’s site review process, but the applicant expected the State to issue its decision 
with any required conditions in the near future.  The applicant said that most of the 
information in the Site Review Application was taken directly from its submission to the 
State, or prior submissions to this Board.  The Chair asked that the applicant forward the 
State’s response to the Board.  The applicant said that it should be about ten pages long, 
and it would send it as was already required under the CUP. 
 
Norm indicated that he had a few comments about the application.  First, he indicated 
that he was unhappy that the copy of the Application that had been left at the Town 
Office had gone missing and only returned to the office recently.  Wes Sunderland stated 
that he brought his copy to the office when he learned the office copy was missing and he 
believed that a copy had been in the office most of the time.  Second, Norm stated that he 
had reviewed the application and believed that it was substantially complete. 
 
The Board asked questions about Item 11 concerning the wells.  The applicant pointed 
out the location of the wells on one of the enclosed maps.  The applicant stated that the 
mill would use about 7,500 gallons of water a day, in addition to the minimal domestic 
water usage.  David noted that the Application did not identify the size of the wells.   
 
The Board asked questions about the location of the lighting, stating that the application 
does not identify the location of all lighting.  Norm reminded the Board that the basic 
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conditions included lighting.  The applicant stated that it had not determined the location 
of every light bulb on the project. 
 
The Board asked questions about the missing building dimensions.  The applicant stated 
that the drawings were to scale, so the dimensions could be determined based on that 
information. 
 
David stated that he was concerned about the potential impact of the mills water usage on 
nearby wells.  He asked whether the projected usage (7,500 gallons a day) could impact 
nearby wells in terms of both quantity and quality of the water.  The general consensus 
on the Board, based on comparison to Fryeburg’s experience with Poland Springs, was 
that the mill’s usage would not have any adverse impact. 
 
David indicated that he would be interested in including a condition concerning the 
possible negative impact on nearby wells.  Norm stated that he did not believe that the 
Site Review Application provision of the Ordinance permitted the Board to place 
additional conditions on the project.  He believed that the Ordinance only required the 
applicant to provide the information requested by the Site Review section and the 
Board’s only role was to determine if the information is complete.  David disagreed. 
 
A motion was made by Jo to approve the site review application.  The motion was 
seconded by Freddie.   
 
David made a motion to table the decision on the Site Review Application until at least 
the next meeting because (a) he disagreed with the Chair’s position that the Board is 
unable to place conditions on the applicant; (b) he was concerned about the fact that the 
Application had not been physically present in the Town Office for public review; (c) he 
felt the Board should wait for the State of Maine to finalize its site review of the project 
before the Board votes on this application; and (d) he was not comfortable that the Board 
had a chance to fully review the contents of the application. 
 
No second was made to the motion to table, so the Chair declared that the motion had 
failed. 
 
The Chair asked for further discussion regarding the Motion to approve the application. 
 
The Chair reiterated that he did not feel the Board had the ability to impose any further 
conditions on the applicant through the Site Review process.  He said that he had a 
concern about missing physical copy of the application, but he felt the Board could move 
forward with the application, especially given that a copy had been available for much of 
the time.  He asked the applicant whether they wanted to have the Board move the issue 
to a vote because the Board could notice the meeting again, have the application available 
in the office and vote next meeting. 
 
Matt stated that his notes of the last meeting indicated that the application was supposed 
to be available in electronic form.  Norm and Jo confirmed that it was suggested but not 
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required to do so.  The applicant informed the Board that it would like the Board to move 
forward with the application at this meeting.  David stated that he did not want to vote on 
the application at this meeting, but his motion to table the issue already had been rejected. 
 
Jo made a motion to move directly to a vote on the application.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
The motion on the floor was to accept the Wood Mill Site Review Application on the 
grounds that it was complete.  The Chair called a vote:  In favor were Jo, Fred, Norm, 
Matt and against was David.  The Motion passed 4 to 1.  The secretary was instructed to 
send Mr. Wood a letter, as required by the Ordinance, confirming that the Application 
was accepted as complete.  The letter was sent, a copy of which is attached to the 
application. 
 

A motion to adjourn passed unanimously at approximately 8:45 pm. 




























